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Principal’s Report 
 
Parent and Carer Behaviour Expectations 
Our school is committed to building a safe and happy 
environment for students, staff, parents and the  
broader community. 
 
We encourage parents and carers to advocate strongly 
on their child’s behalf and, as part of this, expect them 
to raise concerns about their child. Sometimes these 
concerns may relate to the way a child may have been 
treated by another student at this school.  
 
It is natural for parents and carers to feel protective of 
their children. However you must not raise any concerns 
you have about the behaviour of another child directly 
with that child (or his or her parents while they are at 
school) but should instead report your concerns to the 
principal or a member of the executive team.  
Your concerns will be taken seriously and responded to 
promptly. 
 
If a parent, carer or other community member raises 
their concerns directly with a child (or their parents 
while they are at school) this may result in the access 
that person has to the school site being restricted or 
withdrawn. We greatly value the contribution parents, 
carers and other community members make to the 
school community and do not wish to take any action 
that impacts on their participation in school activities.  
 
Please let us know if you have concerns about the  
behaviour of another person’s child while they are at 
school or on school related activities.  Raising your con-
cerns directly with the child (or his or her parents while 
they are at school) could result in your access to the 
school site being restricted or withdrawn. 

Year 6 Fete 
 

Our Year 6 Fete this year was spectacular. The 
large number of stalls, activities, competitions etc 
kept the students amused and busy for several 
hours on Wednesday. 
 

The fete is a culmination of a unit of work  
designed to teach the students entrepreneurial, 
communication and mathematical skills prepar-
ing them for high school and future life experi-
ences. All students worked extremely hard,  
developing stalls with a team and advertising 
their wares on self developed apps Two students 
also produced a website enabling the apps to be  
advertised collectively. 
 

A BIG thank you to all the Year 6 parents for their 

hard work and efforts in fundraising this year. With  
over $4000 raised in the Year 6 Raffle, they are on 
well on target to reach their goal.  Adrian O in 6K sold 
the most tickets and raised $120! The next event is 
the Colour Run on 27 October. 
 
BHPS on Twitter: 
Bellevue Hill Public School has a twitter  
account. You can see the ‘Step into STEM’ activities 
and other learning  by following @bellevuehillPS  
 

End of a busy term 
Many thanks to all  the students, parents and teachers 
for making Term 3 such an active and successful term. 
Have a wonderful holiday with your children. We are 
looking forward to Term 4 with our musical and many 
other exciting events. 

Sue Bennett 
Principal 
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Congratulations to Year 6 who used the design   
process as they planned their school fete! Each of the 
students worked collaboratively  in teams to design 
and make their stall.  STEM skills were also on display 
with app design, web page design and the use of 3D 
printing  to design and make key rings. The key rings 
are currently under production with our 3D printers 
working around the clock. All orders should be filled 
by the end of week 1, Term 4. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 Fete @ BHPS 

The fete was a wonderful success where  
students created a variety of activities for the 
whole student body. Eighteen different stalls 
which included a activities involving skill, accura-
cy and persistence engaged the students from 
recess till the end of lunch.  
 
A great deal of learning and preparation by the 
Year 6 students enabled them to develop their 
understanding of profit and loss as well as 
demonstrating empathy to the whole student 
body. It was pleasing to see the students interact 
with the whole school community. 
 
A very special thanks goes to all of the parents 
who supported the fete both on the day and  
during the year. This day would not be as 
successful if it were not for your support. More 
photos will be shown in next term’s BelleNews. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Image from: https://www.discoverdesign.org/handbook  

https://www.discoverdesign.org/handbook


 

 

 

 
STEM Immersion Day in Kindergarten 

 
On Monday 16 September, Kindergarten students 
engaged in learning all about STEM. After com-
pleting our conceptual unit about energy and move-
ment, Kindergarten used their knowledge to create 
a balloon powered car. First we experimented with 
the force of air. Students researched through 
watching videos and observing balloons moving 
through the air in real life. We then predicted how 
we could use this force to move a model car. Stu-
dents went on to design and create  balloon  
powered cars which we then tested in the form of a 
race.  
All students recorded their predictions and observa-
tions and reflected on the experiment.  Kindergar-
ten students enjoyed being scientists for the day 
and are now ready to take on more STEM  
challenges! 

Kindergarten Teachers. 
 

 

 
 

Step into STEM @ BHPS 



 

 

 

 
 

Daceyville Big Band Bash 
 
The students of the Senior Band participated in the 
Daceyville Big Band Bash on 12 September. The 
Daceyville Public School Big Band Bash has a long 
and distinguished tradition, having run for almost 
30 years!  There were 23 primary school bands and 
one high school band performing for each other in a 
relaxed and non-competitive environment. The 
Royal Australian Navy Band also performed a num-
ber of pieces for students and guests showing the 
highest level of skill and musicality. It was exciting 
for the Bellevue Hill Senior Band students to listen 
to and perform for other students and professional 
musicians. A school fair that was running through-
out the day offered food stalls, games, a jumping 
castle and loads more. Many students met their 
friends from different schools. It was a very friendly 
and welcoming atmosphere.  
 
Jennifer Barrett – Band Coordinator 
Dr Petrova – Teacher 

 
 

 

 
 

Music at @ BHPS 



 

 

 

Year 6  
At Wednesday’s Fete day, Year 6 students demonstrat-
ed the culmination of skills they have acquired from 
across the curriculum when they concluded their Fete 
conceptual unit of work. The skills they have acquired 
through our You Can Do it Program were also  
highlighted. This authentic learning process involved 
the social and emotional skills that students will need 
moving into high school. These include collaborating, 
getting along, being organised and social responsibil-
ity. As a community event, the fete also contributed to 
skills in citizenship and giving back creating a sense of 
belonging for all students. 
 

At its core, the You Can Do It program tries to instil in 
students a love of learning and this was clearly evident 
throughout the term as students were actively  
involved in ICT skills – spreadsheets, app and website 
design, the design and build process through the  
creative arts, mathematical thinking and financial liter-
acy and the use of persuasive language, advertising 
and public speaking in this authentic learning process. 
 

In addition, the Fete engaged students in the ‘positive 
attitudes’ that are needed for success. These  
attitudes are an integral part of the You Can Do It  
program and include: Time management, setting 
goals, giving effort, following rules, working tough and 
accepting everyone. 
 

Well Done Year 6!  
 

A special thank you to the Year 6 parents for your  
support leading up to the event and especially on the 
day. 

 

Year 6 Teachers  
 

 

 

Student Wellbeing @ BHPS 

You Can Do It! 

 



 

 

   

Public Speaking Competition 
 

On Tuesday, 24 September the following students 
represented Bellevue Hill Public School at the  
Metropolitan South Public Speaking Competition 
which was held at Coogee Public School: 

Kindy:      Jay  
Stage 1:    Jemima  
Stage 2:    Rafael  
Stage 3:    Ethan  
 
They are to be congratulated for the fantastic presen-
tations they delivered.  Whist we didn’t end up with 
any winners, all four students illustrated the  
outstanding calibre of Bellevue Hill Public School. 
 

Hannah Monaghan 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Sporting Achievement 
 
Keira S, in Year 5, was selected 
to compete at the National 
Clubs Gymnastics Carnival  
taking place on the Gold 
Coast. The event is Australia’s 
largest gymnastics participa-
tion event and will attract  
almost 5000 competitors from 
across Australia over an 18 
day period.  
 
Keira travelled this week  to the Gold Coast to 
compete in Level 6 of the Women’s Artistic Gym-
nastics competition. 
 
We wish her well in the competition! 
 
 

Still available to be purchased 



 

 

   

Year 5 Camp 
 
Last week, Year 5 spent 3 days and 2 nights at The 
Great Aussie Bush Camp in Tea Gardens. We had a 
long bus trip, but we managed to keep ourselves en-
tertained. When we finally arrived all the students 
were assigned tents scattered around a camp fire. 
We also found out our activity group which was the 
group we were going to do all our activities in. We 
met our camp instructors, who were all really nice 
and taught us all some camp chants to sing on our 
way to activities. Then we went to our first activity. 
We were all very excited and we all had a great time. 
After our second activity, our dinner and a shower we 
were headed to the disco. At the disco they played all 
of our favourite songs and we had a good time danc-
ing with our friends. 
 
Over the next couple days we did lots of fun activi-
ties, that included a duel flying fox, canoeing, crate 
climbing, the giant swing, high ropes, archery and 
many other fun things. The teachers and camp in-
structors encouraged us all to give each activity a go 
and helped us overcome our fears. We all pushed 
ourselves outside of our comfort zones during camp 
if it was going to the top of the giant swing or trying a 
new food that you have never had before. On the 
second night we had a games night where we got to 
play all sorts of games and a lot of us learned some 
new games like evolution and mouse trap. The games 
night was a very fun night.  
 
Before we knew it day 3 arrived. We had to pack up 
all our belongings and clean out our tent. Even 
though it was the last day we still had loads of fun. 
We did 2 different activities which we all enjoyed. For 
lunch on the last we had hot dogs and a soft drink of 
our choice. We ate our food and got our souvenirs 
we had ordered on the first day. Then it was time to 
go back to school. The bus trip felt even longer, when 
we finally arrived back to school we were all muddy, 
tired and dirty but we all had the greatest  time. 
 

Lily Suskin- 5B 

 
 

 



 

 

  

Merit & You Can Do It Awards 
 

Year K:   Blake J W, Jet J W, Alexander R, Ella R,  

                 Piper W, Leon T, Bradley S, Emilia L,  

                 Shalev S, Jemma G 

Year 1:   Rafaella A, Caleb B, Alba S, Gemma M,  

 Cyan W, Gray N, Samuel J, Jake A,  

               Gemma M, Alba S, Gray N, Cyan W,  

               Sammy J,Jake A, Rafaella A, Caleb B 

Year 2:    Alice C, Tamara R, Itai M, Kian O, Paz C,  

                Alon G 

                  

Year 3:    Aki D, Lor M, Iga C, Mikah A, Ella J,  

                 Thomas L 

  

Year 4:   Leon D, Indy D, Iris Z, Kayla A, Leah M, 

                 Mark B 

           

Year 5   Eshana J, Levi K, Evan K, Lily S, Aaliyah P 

Year 6:  Isabella G, Adrian O, Sharon L, Angelina S,  

               Ben L, Joel C 

  

Hebrew:   (YK)  Nadav M, Amichai R, Joshua M,  

                            Noa G 

                  (Y1)  Siena K,  

                   (Y2) Cailin L 

                   (Y3) Mia G,  



 

 

 

Bellevue Hill Public School will be holding the School 
Fun-Run as a major fundraising event this  
year on 27th October 2019.  We’re doing it to raise 
much needed money to buy necessary equipment  for 
the school & also farewell our year 6 students.  We 
would love you to join us for this fun family event. 
Students received a booklet & letter on Thursday out-
lining how to sign up for the event. Please read the 
booklet to see the prizes the children can win whilst 
they fundraise for the school.  
 

To sign up go to schoolfundraising.com.au and create 
a student profile page. Everything to do with your 
fundraising revolves around this page. All fundraising 
will be online. To start fundraising online, go to your 
student profile page at schoolfundraising.com.au and 
share your online fundraising link. We would love to 
welcome parents and family members to attend the 
School Fun-Run. If you have any queries or would also 
like to volunteer to help on the day, please contact 
Mandy Linsley on mandylinsley@yahoo.com.au or 
call 0424977736.   

 
The Tell Them From Me  

parent survey 

This Term, our school will be participating in the 

Partners in Learning parent survey, another part of 

the Tell Them From Me suite of surveys (student, 

teacher and parent surveys) on student engage-

ment. The survey asks parents and carers questions 

about different factors that are known to impact on 

student wellbeing and engagement. 

Running this survey will help our school understand 

parents’ and carers’ perspectives on their child’s 

experience at school. These  

include: communication between paents/carers and 

staff, activities and practices at home and 

parent/carer views on the school's support of learn-

ing and behaviour.  

This valuable feedback will help our school make 

practical improvements.   

The survey is conducted entirely online on 

smartphones, iPads, tablets, laptops or computers. 

The survey will typically take 15 minutes or less to 

complete and is completely confidential.  

The parent survey will be conducted between 26 

August and 25 October. Although participating in 

the survey is entirely voluntary, your responses are 

very much appreciated.   

More information about the survey is available at: 
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 

 
To access the survey for our school go to:  

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/2019bhps 

 

 

http://www.schoolfundraising.com.au
http://www.schoolfundraising.com.au
mailto:mandylinsley@yahoo.com.au
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au
http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/2019bhps


 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sydney Spring Cycle 2019 
TEAM BHPS 

13 October 2019 

 
For the 4rd consecutive year, Bellevue Hill Public School is entering a team in the 10km City Ride as part of the 

Bicycle NSW Spring Cycle on Sunday, 13 October 2019. To date, BHPS students and their families have raised 

close to $10,000 for the Sydney Children’s Hospital Foundation as part of their participation in this event. This 

event is open to all students who are accompanied by an adult. Children must ride on a parent’s bicycle if they 

are under 8 years of age on race day. All other students may ride independently on their own bicycle. 

This event complements our ‘You Can Do It’ program, as involvement promotes: Positive Attitudes ‘I Can Do It’, 

‘Giving Effort’, ‘Time Management’, ‘Setting Goals’ and ‘Planning My Time’ in our students. It‘s also a great 

way to encourage health and wellbeing as well as community spirit. The emphasis on the day is on participation. 

The Spring Cycle is an annual event, presented by Bicycle NSW. It is the largest community bike ride in the state, 

with over 10,000 riders participating. It gives people of all ages and abilities, on bikes of all shapes and sizes, the 

opportunity to see one of the most beautiful cities in the world from the saddle. The 10km Sydney City Ride is ide-

al for families and novice riders who want to experience the thrill of riding over the Sydney Harbour Bridge main 

deck and past some of Sydney’s most iconic landmarks including the Sydney Opera House and historic Rocks area. 

Celebrate your Spring Cycle success with a cold drink, food and all the excitement that is happening at the finish 

site  in Pirrama Park, Pyrmont. 

Please note this is not an official school event and students must have their own bike and ride with an accom-
panying adult. 

REGISTRATION 

Registration must be completed online at:  

http://springcycle.com.au 

Click on the 10km City Ride and enter the details of all participants. (You can also register to ride longer distanc-

es and still be part of the team).  When prompted to join a team search for Bellevue Hill Public School. 

Please contact Ms Vlahos by email on:         

nicole.vlahos@det.nsw.edu.au 

http://springcycle.com.au/


 

 

  

 

Uniform Shop—HELP Required!!!!! 
Our list of volunteers has shrunk considerably 
since the start of the year and we’re coming up to 
the busy end of  the season.  With all our of our 
new enrolments commencing next year, Kinder-
garten orientation etc we are looking for more  
volunteers to help out.   

Please contact Ari our uniform shop co-ordinator 
if you can spare any time by emailing her on: 

bhpsuniforms@gmail com 

For all uniform orders (with photos of items) 
please visit the site below 

https://bhpsus.myshopify.com 

This is a new price list! 

Advance Notice: Calendar 
 

 
Term 4 
October 
13 Spring Cycle - BHPS Team!  
14    Staff and students return 
              School Spectacular Rehearsal  
              (Selected Students ) 
25 Tell them for me survey closes 
28/29/31 Musical Rehearsal 
 
November 
6-8 Yr 4 Camp—Kincumber 
11-13 MUSICAL – The Juniors - Kingsford 
15-17     P&C Camping Weekend  

18-21  Kindergarten Orientation Week 

25-28 Kindergarten Orientation Week 

December 

9 Yrs 1&2 Presentation Day 

10 Kindergarten Presentation Day 

11 Yrs 3&4 Presentation Day 

12 Yrs 5&6 Presentation Day 

17 K-6 End Of Year Movies & Picnic Day  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

https://bhpsus.myshopify.com/


 

 

Year 5 Cookbook Launch 
 

Bellevue Hill Public School participated in the 2019 
FEAST program run by OzHarvest. This involved staff, 
students and community members exploring ways to 
eat healthy meals while reduce food waste.  
 
 

The program also focused on more thoughtful and  
sustainable ways to use and purchase food. Our com-
munity, teachers and students have been inspired by 
the program,  especially the students who have col-
laboratively  created recipes that limit food waste.  
 
These recipes have now been published in a cookbook 
by the students who will selling copies at $20 each. All 
proceeds from the sales will be donated back to 
OzHarvest to help them implement future programs 
in schools.   
 
FEAST also provided high quality teacher training and 
resources to support our school in the delivery of 
these practical lessons.  
 
If you would like a printed copy of the cookbook,  

Rescued Recipes, you need to order before Tuesday 15 

October. Cookbooks are due to arrive mid-Term 4. 

 


